
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Updated March 19, 2025  

Hydro Cable and Tower Removal 
March 22 to Mid-June 2025 (timeline subject to change) 

 

What is happening? 

From March 22 to mid-June 2025 (timeline subject to change), decommissioned cable lines followed 
by hydro towers will be removed as part of the Union Station Enhancement Project. Hydro utility 
infrastructure has already been removed and relocated on the south side of the Union Station Rail 
Corridor east of Union Station, as we continue the GO Expansion Enabling Works leading up to the 
bridge extensions at Lower Jarvis Street and Lower Sherbourne Street rail bridges. This work will 
begin in the Don Yard and will continue westward. 
 

What does this mean for you? 

Minimal noise and lighting impacts are expected due to the movement and use of construction 
machinery and equipment. Lighting will be needed as each tower is removed. Lighting impacts 
to residents will be limited. Any roadside impacts will be communicated in advance.  

 



 
 

Contactez-nous : 
  Écrivez-nous à l'adresse suivante : torontoeast@metrolinx.com 
  Retrouvez-nous sur Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visitez le site Web : https://www.metrolinx.com/fr/projets-et-programmes/expansion-de-go  
  Available in English on request. If you are interested, please send an e-mail to: torontoeast@metrolinx.com  

 

 

Sequence of Events with anticipated timelines (subject to change) 

  

Activity  Dates  Impacts  

Cable Removal March 22, 2025 – April 
12, 2025 

• Noise (overnight work), vibration, visual, 
lighting impacts  
 

Hydro Tower Removal  

 

April 12, 2025 – Mid 
June, 2025 

• Noise (overnight work), vibration, visual, 
lighting impacts  

Gardiner Ramp Closure 
on Parliament Street 

TBA • Ramp closure required for safe removal of 
Hydro One tower near Parliament Street 
 

 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
TorontoEast@metrolinx.com or (416) 202-3900. For more information on GO Expansion in your 
community, visit our website at Metrolinx.com/GoExpansion. 
 
 
 
 
Please scan the QR Code above to subscribe to our weekly e-
Newsletter for updates.  
 

We appreciate your ongoing patience and understanding of this 
necessary work. Dates subject to change  
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